Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

January 9, 2012
Minutes 

Present:  Romy Spitz, Rich Cantz, Evelyn Blanchard, Noel J. Sullivan, Priscilla Burnette, Robert Barton, Mary Lou Dyer, Joan Rogers, Inga Sullivan, Sue Murphy, Gil Moreno, Meg Dexter, Jill Johanning, Sue Witt, Kate Brix, Mary Chris Semrow, Karla Kenniston, Beth Jones, Matt Oliver, Patrick Moore, Mark Ryder, Bobbi Jo Yeager, Susan Violet, Lorie Dorrance, Diane Boas, Laurie Raymond, David Macolini, Jodi Benvie, Cullen Ryan, Elizabeth Baranick. 
Cullen welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda.  Participants introduced themselves. 

Motion to discuss 12.12.2011 minutes, motion seconded.  Comment expressed regarding minutes from last month’s meeting about Ricker Hamilton’s response to a question about housing funding.  This led to a discussion about room and board costs and cuts to DHHS funding.  When people were under institutional care, room, board and support were covered.  But, once de-institutionalized, the cost of room and board were no longer covered by Medicaid.  This has also been an issue with PNMIs.  Unfortunately, solid data from the state is not available at this time, so it is difficult to know how money will be apportioned.  It appears the Governor is recommending a strategy of moving towards a Section 8 rental supplement to get in line with HUD, but it is understood Section 8 can’t solve all housing needs, and there are huge waiting lists.  And it does nothing to solve the 80% of funding costs – the services.  It was noted the current legislature recognizes the need to support housing, but the budget has been cut to the bone.  It was decided that funding for room and board is another topic for advocacy.  
Disability Calendar Days:

The Maine Developmental Disabilities Council is hosting advocacy days in Augusta.  Parents are encouraged to bring their children to Augusta, and tell legislators and their staff how proposed cuts would impact your families.  First hand accounts are particularly effective, because they bring a much-needed human dimension to the budget. Please refer to the attached flyer for the scheduled advocacy days and talking points about ramifications of budget cuts.   
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Speaker:  Lenore Sciuto, Director of Family Services at One Sky Services

     New Hampshire Model - Community Based Services
· Presentation synopsis: 
Ms. Sciuto gave a power point presentation outlining New Hampshire’s Participant Directed and Managed Services, which emphasizes individualized structuring of services. Participants, and/or their representative(s), choose the services needed while staying within a finite budget.   This requires a high level of involvement from the participant and/or their representative, aided by the staff of the area agency.  Managed services are primarily funded by Medicaid and are based on the participant’s disability. While not an open-ended program, families have flexibility in choosing services from various categories, and then oversee their implementation.  Children’s services are currently capped at $30,000 per year.  Adult caps on funds are coming.  Please refer to Ms. Sciuto’s power point presentation for more detail. 
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Question asked about how money is apportioned.  
Response:  There is set amount of money from which to draw. Service coordinators then design the plan for allocating funds depending on the specific needs of the participant.  For example, the service coordinator may hire someone in their circle to care for their child, or hire a professional caregiver.  The area agency with whom the family is working is the employer-of-record, and bills Medicaid for services rendered.  Ms. Sciuto added all caregivers must undergo a criminal background check.          

Question asked about administering medications.
Response:  Some training is now required.  Under the Nurse Delegation Act, staff members can be trained to administer medications.   

Question asked about monitoring of the program. 

Response:  Agency contacts the family monthly, and meets with them quarterly, to review how things are going.  If needed, they can help with service provider issues.  Federal guidelines are tightening up.  They want to see measurable progress.  It is anticipated program reporting will become more data driven. 
Question asked about allowable expenses.

Response:  The expenditures must be related to the participant’s disability and cannot supplant school services.     
Questions asked about participants living on their own, and/or independent congregate living situations (as a way of creating efficiencies). 
Response:  Yes, participants can live on their own, but, those residing independently may not be perceived as rising to the level of receiving day funding.  The majority of the participants are living with family members.  In New Hampshire, funding is attached to individuals, so it would not necessarily preclude participants living with their peers. Whatever the living arrangement, it must conform to Medicaid regulations (not just state rules). 
Question asked of the group about self-directed waivers.

Response:  They were not funded, but good things came of the discussion (i.e.: alternative guardianship), and work is ongoing.     
Question asked about transportation.

Response:  This is a problem in New Hampshire too.  Transportation costs may be covered if they are related to service delivery (can also be embedded in services and not just as a stand alone cost), but not just to drive the participant around. 

Question asked about success rate family directed services.

Response:  Family directed services don’t always work out.  Some families find overseeing the program overwhelming.  Area agencies working with the families are generous with help and support, particularly as it relates to hiring and training.    

Ms. Sciuto invited attendees to contact her via email with questions.  Cullen added the Coalition website is also set up for question and answer dialogues between parents, etc. www.maineparentcoalition.org , http://www.maineparentcoalition.org/cbox.htm 
End of presentation
Discussion about DHHS Budget cuts:  
Mary Lou Dyer noted service providers were alarmed at the depth of the proposed cuts, and believe if implemented, would jeopardize the fabric of the system.  It appears the current administration is going after optional services (waivers are optional under Medicaid).  There is a lot of angst in the service and care giver communities because the cuts can potentially harm so many, and so little information is being released.  The information that is available uses unhelpful and confusing language, making it difficult to assess and challenge proposed cuts.  The Appropriations Committee is currently working on the numbers, but one wonders how they can make decisions without accurate figures.  Jodi Benvie added that the lack of information doesn’t mean one shouldn’t contact their Representatives.  She reminded the group to use what they know, to let others know how the cuts would impact their children, and their families.  In addition to one’s own representative, she suggested contacting Legislators who sit on the Appropriations, DHHS, and Leadership Committees.  The proposed cuts have not yet passed, so there is still time for action.  Cullen suggested the group be simple and straightforward in their advocacy efforts.  Let people know what cuts have been proposed, and simply tell stories about what those cuts will ultimately mean on a personal note.  One never knows from which direction help will come.  The current Administration’s policy seems to be, “This is YOUR problem.”  What they need to understand is that if the cuts go through as proposed, the negative consequences, and the unanticipated increases in costs will be THEIR problem.  Think of what will happen if assistance is cut to all “non-categoricals” (+/-19,000 adults, +/-2,000 of which are in homeless shelters).  Some are quite ill and need help.  Some are managing to hang on precisely because they are getting a bit of help.  With this help, their situation improves; perhaps they can get a job, remain stably housed, and maintain personal connections.  Without the help, their health declines, they may become homeless, tap into emergency services, and might even turn to crime to support addictions.  This unraveling will negatively impact whole communities on many levels.  During the most recent public testimonies opposing the proposed cuts, the effect on seniors was noticed.  We must get the same sympathetic attention focused on people with developmental disabilities.  Please refer to the summaries prepared by the Maine Association for Community Service Providers for more information on proposed budget cuts.  
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Other Updates:

· Maine Developmental Services Oversight and Advisory Board:  No report at the meeting.  

· Review of Feedback and or new postings on the Coalition Website:  The website is undergoing updating.  This updating will not interfere with the forum for conversations, questions, and concerns between parents and other interested parties.  The Coalition is also on Facebook.   
www.maineparentcoalition.org
Section 8 Campaign Update – Section Eight Voucher Reform Act, preferences for DD populations.

No updates at this meeting.
DD Continuum of Care:

Strategies advanced by the Coalition for creating efficiencies in their system are being well received by DHHS.  
Other business: 
Institute for Civic Leadership (ICL)/Mary Chris Semrow:  The four month study group will focus on developing new ideas and initiatives that would allow families to be more proactive as they plan for the future.  Perhaps ideas will emerge that will also prove useful to the state in delivering services in a more cost effective way.  ICL will tackle best practices for financial planning for family members with disabilities including: savings accounts, trusts, and/or other financial vehicles.   It will also reach out to parents of younger children who may not be aware of the cliff at the end of children’s services because adult services have huge waiting lists.     
Events:
Joan Rogers informed group that the Maine Down Syndrome Network (MDSN) sponsors social gatherings once a month.  On Saturday, January 28, 2012, MDSN will be holding a conference at the Abromson Center at USM.  For more information on these events visit their website: www.dsmaine.org, or email them at: info@dsmaine.org.   
Family Support Program – Creative Ways of Finding Money and Creating Trusts: 6-8pm
February 7, 2012 at Brunswick High School, contact bjones@mpf.org for more information.   
If anyone would like an upcoming event posted in the minutes, please contact elizabeth@chomhousing.org.   
Next meeting:  February 13, 2012, 12-2PM.   Featured Speaker:  Jodi Benvie, Advocate – Disability Rights Center (DRC)
Unless otherwise decided:  All Coalition meetings are the second Monday of the month from 12-2pm (at 307 Cumberland Avenue in Portland).  
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Maine's Self-Advocacy Network

... every time we speak up for ourselves we make Maine a brighter place




Attention Self Advocates

It is very important to contact your legislator as well as legislators on the Health and Human Services Committee. The Governor is asking the legislature to approve a new state budget. He is asking for lot of cuts to Mainecare funded programs.  There has also been very little information and details given to anyone about how these proposed cuts might affect people with developmental disabilities. The following is a list of what some of the cuts he is asking for may look like and what it might mean for people who have developmental disabilities.  

1.  Suggestion to get rid of case management services because this is considered and “optional Medicaid service” 


· Could lead to no support and no services for people who have developmental disabilities.  


· Could lead to people on the wait list having nobody watching if an emergency happens.  


· Could lead to rights violations on Person Centered Planning and case management.  


· Nobody will be keeping track of who really needs services and when people have unmet needs.  

· We will lose matching money from the federal government.

2.  Suggestion to cut funding of some types of housing.  


· Could cause the closing of homes and loss of accessible housing.  


· Could lead to making group homes bigger by adding more people to live together in one home.  

· Could force people to move in with elderly parents or relatives.


· Could increase the waiting list for waiver services.

· Could put Maine at risk for violating the ADA and the Olmstead decision.

3. Suggestion to get rid of occupational therapy, physical therapy and dental services for adults, limit brand name prescriptions to 2 per month, and limit the number of times people can go to doctor or emergency room. 

· Could lead to poor health, nutrition, and inability to move around.


· Could shorten the lifespan of some people.  


· Some people require a lot of prescriptions that help them be safe and independent.  You cannot get some of these in generic form, the need to switch medications  could increase seizures, medical problems, and psychological problems.  


· People will be left without needed medical care and could experience poor health or even death.  


· Hospitals will have to choose between turning patients away or picking up the cost of their health care.   

4. Suggestion to cut rates for developmental services through “payment reform”, and put a cap on services an individual can get.


· Could decrease the amount, variety, and individual quality of services available.  Some people who may need more supports may not be able to get those.

· Could increase the amount of people who will need to use Mainecare, food stamps, food pantries, shelters and heating assistance.  


· Could force people with complex medical needs to be placed in nursing homes.  


If you would like support to contact your legislator please call one of the Speaking Up For Us Advisors between 8 AM and 4 PM and we will be happy to assist you in calling or writing a letter.


Our contact information is:  Irene Mailhot 623-3210


                                            Julie Moulton 933-4422


                                            Monique Stairs 476-5500


                                           Toll Free 1-877-207-4077


Please do not put off talking to legislators, they need the facts and they need to hear them from you, the people who use services or are on the wait list.


If you call or write please let us know which legislator you spoke to or got in touch with.



Maine Association for Community Service Providers

P.O.Box 149

Hallowell, ME 04347

(207) 623-5005

mldyermacsp@msn.com
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ALERT TO THE DANGERS PRESENTED BY

LR2678, Supplemental Budget

2012



Proposed cuts to Home and Community Based Waiver Services (HCB waiver) for Adults with Intellectual Disabilities that jeopardize the residential security of approximately 2500 people living in group homes are as follows:

· 10% cut to the agency home supports rate

· 23.8% cut to room and board reimbursement (since the 11.9% cut is effective January 1, 2012, the department is curtailing an amount that is double for the first six months in 2012)

· Repeal of the medical add-on for all services in the Home and Community Based Waiver (Section 21).  This includes home supports, community supports, and work supports

· Establishment of an individual cap for services replacing the aggregate cap.

· Cumulative Result:  the most medically compromised and most cognitively challenged will find it difficult if not impossible to continue in safe placements in the community.  Any individual with more than “average needs” will be in jeopardy.  The entire community system will be facing a major crisis of very existence.

· Another 230 individuals live in PNMIs scheduled to be eliminated on July 1, 2012.



These are not the only cuts in to services to adults with intellectual disabilities to be found in LR2678:



· Targeted Case Management is eliminated for ALL adults with intellectual disabilities.

Currently there are more than 800 people on the waitlist for home and community based waiver services.  Of that number 217 are between the ages of 18 to 25 year.  These represent Maine’s children who completed their education the public school system under PL94-142 the Education for all Handicapped Children’s Act. During their experience in school they had access to many important special education and mainstream education opportunities. Their hopes and the hopes of their families for a meaningful life and full community inclusion were nurtured by these experiences.



The single service people are eligible for while on the wait list is Targeted Case Management. In that respect the case manager is the one remaining link, outside of supportive parents, guardians, and family members, to the world outside their homes.  This scenario does not include the other adults who benefit from case managers.  In its 2010 Fact Book the Department of Health and Human Services reported that 5,370 adults received case management.  The Targeted Case Management service has been a cornerstone of the home and community based system recognized by the former court master as an essential support for people living in the community.



And



· The elimination of physical therapy and occupational therapy and the limits on inpatient and outpatient hospital services would also affect the same group of adults.





Background information:  Chapter 21 Maine’s Comprehensive Waiver for Adults with Developmental Disabilities:



	LR 2678 proposes significant changes to chapter 21 services. MACSP believes that these proposals endanger the survival of this service. Below is our attempt to provide information and context to Legislators who must ultimately make decisions about this proposal.

	CMS regulations give states flexibility to offer optional services in order to prevent institutionalization of Medicaid categorically eligible individuals. The CMS does this as a cost savings effort and these programs are known as Waivers. Maine’s Chapter 21 Waiver was approved in 1983 and has continued to be an option since.

	In order to qualify for the Waiver individuals must be found eligible for institutional care (ICF/MR). They must then elect to “waive” ICF/MR services. Maine must assure that Chapter 21 costs not exceed costs which would be incurred through the ICF/MR program. 

	Maine chose to implement an aggregated cap methodology for Chapter 21. As a result, total costs for everyone served are aggregated, and then divided among the total recipients in order to arrive at an average cost. Maine has never been in danger of being over the cost cap. This methodology has allowed the program to support people with varying levels of support needs. The costs associated with serving individuals with the most intensive support need have been aggregated with the costs associated with serving individuals with lower acuity in order to comply with the cost neutrality requirements.

	Over these past nearly thirty years, Maine has closed its state operated institutions for people with developmental disabilities and has also closed many of its privately operated ICFs/MR residences. As a result, the comprehensive waiver has become the 

safety net for this population.

	Although we still have not received any information from the Department in writing, we heard the Commissioner inform the Appropriations Committee that LR 2678 will move this program from an aggregate cap to a per person cap. The implication of this policy change is that people with support needs which are higher than average will not be served by Chapter 21. 

	 Institutions are closed. ICF/MR facilities are full. Consequently, Maine’s individuals who are the most severely disabled will have no option.





MR Waiver Rate Calculation 

The current payment system which is based upon a base hourly rate and approved/worked hours began on 7/1/2007.

(Rate-Provider Tax )= Provider Payment

7/1/2007 	($25.37-$1.21) = $24.16

12/1/2008 	($22.83-$1.09) = $21.74 = (10%) Rate Reduction

7/1/2009	($23.85-$1.14) = $22.71 = 4% Rate Restoration

10/1/2010	($23.61-$1.12) = $22.49 = (1%) Rate Reduction

Proposed (10%) Rate Reduction

7/1/2012	($21.25-$1.01) = $20.24  =  >(16%) Rate Reduction since 7/1/2007

Note:

Assuming the (10%) Rate cut goes into effect on July 1, 2012; the hourly rate that MR Waiver will be paid will be $3.92 less per hour ($24.16 - $20.24), or a rate cut of >(16%) since July 1, 2007.  The rates have already been cut a net (7%) since July 1, 2007.  It is also important to note that the rate calculation that determined the July 1, 2007 rate was based upon 2005 and 2006 costs.
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ANNOUNCING: 



 



 

2012 



ADVOCACY DAY 



PROGRAM 



 



The Maine Developmental Disabilities Council will host Advocacy Day 

at the Statehouse Welcome Center during the Legislative Session 

beginning in January, 2012 on the following Thursdays. 



Dates for 2012 Advocacy Day: 



 



January 12 



January 26 



February 9 



February 23 



March 8 



March 22 



April 5 



April 19 



Disability Advocacy Day is an ongoing activity organized by the 

Maine Developmental Disabilities Council in concert with other 

members of the Maine Disability Advocacy Coalition. This 

program provides an opportunity for self-advocates, family 

members, and other interested parties to become more familiar 

and comfortable taking an active role in the legislative process. 



 



Everyone interested in learning about the legislative process and 

talking to your legislators about issues important to people with 

disabilities and their families is welcome! 



 



For more information about the Advocacy Day program or to 

inquire about scheduling an additional date, please contact Erin 

Howes at the Council office. 



Email: Erin.Howes@maine.gov Phone: 1-800-244-3990 



�
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Summary of Cuts to DD Services


 July 1, 2004 through June 30, 2011


May 2011


Below are itemized cuts to services for children and adults with intellectual disabilities and autism that have occurred through both legislative budgetary action and departmental regulatory action.  Also, on an historical note, a new standardized rate system came into effect in December 2007; the then commissioner stated that any new rate system should be evaluated after one year.  She also noted that a rate system should have a complete review after three years.  The point is to determine any unintended consequences of the system.  Not only has there not been any review but the rates have been eroded by cuts.  The cuts to the rate have destroyed any validity that the rates may have had.


Lastly, the support waiver remains closed to new members and the comprehensive waiver has limited new members.  Both have growing waitlists.  As of May 6, there were 295 people on the section 29 waitlist and 478 on the section 21 waitlist (of which 211 are in priority #1).


Starting in July 1, 2004, through June 30, 2011 budget cuts included:


· Section 21 (home supports) $1,000,000 cut from the seed account


· Freestanding Day Habilitation (precursor of community supports) $350,000 cut from seed account


· Room and board subsidies cut by $220,000


· $6M cut from Child Development Services


· Section 21 (home supports) 6% cut


· Section 28 (children’s services):  2% cut


· Sections 21 and 29 (work and community supports):  2% cut


· Section 21 (home supports):  1% added to the 6% cut in place from above; 2% was cut from community and employment supports; and 10% to all other waiver services including consultative service such as non-traditional communication services.


· Section 21 (shared living agencies):  4.5% ($2400 per placement) cuts


· Section 113 (transportation): 6.5%


· Room and board subsidy:  reduced to $359,357 (from $1,022,207 for FY11)


· Section 21 cut to services of over 168 hours per week of $3 per hour or $261,105 total


· PNMIs (section 97):  3% cut to treatment foster care (children’s) and 2% cut to children’s residential services.


· Early intervention fees went from negotiated rates to rate setting which resulted in from 31 to 65% cuts to agencies.


· Section 68 (occupational therapy):  10% cut


· Cut to shared living agencies:  an additional $7600 per placement.

During the same time period the following reductions were made by regulation or department policy


· By regulation, in October 2006 community supports received a 2% cut to services.  On July 1, 2010, the Office of Adults with Physical and Cognitive Disabilities decided to limit authorizations for community and employment supports to monthly.  This has resulted in real cuts in hours to individuals where there is a 28 or 30 day month.  Although, recently changed to quarterly billing, the result is still cuts to service hours.


· Early intervention fees went from negotiated rates to rate setting which resulted in from 31 to 65% cuts to agencies.


· Elimination of bed hold days in the PNMI program.


· Reductions in service limits and service hours in community and employment support occurred by regulatory changes.  


· A behavioral add-on to the rate for challenging individuals and that was abolished from section 21 after less than a year in place.


· The move from section 24 to 28 for adult services resulted in the loss of hours and total loss of services.


· The department forced a move to median residential staffing that resulted in loss of funding.  


· In 2010, Section 27, Early Intervention Services, was repealed which resulted in cuts to services for children.  Service definitions have changed.  Eligibility requirements have changed and rates have changed

· Provider contribution to seed for section 65 has been increased.
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Participant Directed and Managed Services 

He M 525 

( Consumer Directed Services) 







Participant Directed & Managed Means: 

You, the Individual/Your Family and/or Representative are actively involved in: 

Designing services

Selecting the providers of your services

Deciding how funds will be spent (within the approved budget) for your needs identified in the service agreement

Performing on-going oversight of services provided

Requires a high level of involvement of individual/representative in all areas including; staff vacancies due to sickness etc. 







Participant Directed is about directing your own life. It involves important decisions about the choices you make concerning your services. It is also about responsibility and partnerships. 







Participant Directed & Managed Services is a way of creating and organizing your services in a way that puts you in charge and helps you achieve the service outcomes you want!









How Are Participant Directed & Managed Services Funded (paid for):



		Medicaid is the primary source of funding and is a joint state & federal program, which uses a combination of state and federal dollars. Medicaid regulations require that services and supports provided to you need to be based upon your disability. 









What Services & Supports Can Be Paid For In Participant Directed & Managed Services? 	

Services and Supports that help you to acquire or maintain the skills to: 

Prepare meals

Budgeting

Employment: getting or maintaining a job 

Personal safety 

 And more……………………….







What Can Not Be Paid For? 

Sheltered workshops 

Services that are not related to your developmental disability or acquired brain disorder 

If you are under the age of 21, educational services or programs that the school districts are responsible for

Custodial Care that only maintains basic welfare and does not promote increased community based opportunities or opportunities for learning and skill building







Designing Your Services

You will make important decisions about where, when, and how the funds allocated to you are to be spent. 

		Selecting The Providers Of Your Service

You will need to make decisions about who will provide your services. You are involved in recruiting, hiring, and training the person(s) who is going to support you







The person(s)you choose to hire can be someone who has worked for an agency and comes with recommendations. Or you could decide to hire a friend or neighbor, or a family member. 







What Requirements 

Do The People I Hire Need to Meet? 



All persons who you are considering for a position of staff or provider; or If you reside in the home of a non-family provider must have a: 

NH State Police Criminal Record check and check the state registry of founded reports of abuse, neglect and exploitation as established under 161-F: 49 for:









Who will Employ The Person I Want to Provide My Services?



The area agency  or subcontract agency can hire or have a contract with the person

					OR

You may choose to hire or contract with the person







What If The Agency Does Not Approve Of The Person I want To Hire? 





		If the agency does not approve of your choice they must provide in writing the reason why and they must assist you in selecting another person or entity to provide the services. 









If You or Your Representative Choose To Be The Employer….





		The area agency will discuss with you all of your responsibilities related to hiring your employee. 









Who Will Train The Person I Hire? 



		You will be responsible to provide your staff/provider with training. You can request that your staff/provider participate in area agency training opportunities. 









DECIDING HOW YOUR FUNDS WILL BE SPENT 







Your Budget Includes………

		The specific services you are requesting



(such as personal care, respite, etc.)

		The  frequency and the duration of your services (such as 30 hours of day services per week for 50 weeks.) 

		Costs for other items such as advertising for recruitment

		An itemized (list) of the cost of each service









Budgets……..

		In “Traditional” Services the service provider is paid to recruit, hire, and provide coverage for staff when they are sick, on vacation, or you need to hire to fill a vacancy. In Participate Directed Services this is the responsibility of the individual or their representative. When developing your budget you will want to consider whether you should allocate part of your budget for these activities/services. 









What Are Your Responsibilities To Monitor The Budget? 

		The Area Agency is responsible to provide you with a monthly budget report that lists in detail your expenditures, how much remains in your budget, and…. 

		To assist you and/or your representative to manage your budget









Remember……

Your budget must reflect services outlined in your Service Agreement and are based on your needs and disability 

There are limits to the amount of funds that can be allocated for certain services







Service Planning 







Who Will Assist Us to Develop Our Services In PDMS? 

	The Service Coordination will assist you and/or other persons you have chosen to be your representative to: 

Develop a written service agreement in accordance with state rule He-M 503

Develop your supports and services in accordance with He-M 525







What Other Requirements Will We Have to Meet? 

If you need assistance taking medication during service hours and the person(s) assisting you are not family members, there are certain medication administration rules that apply to assure that the people administering your medication are knowledgeable.  







State Rule He M 1201 or NUR 404 are the regulations that govern the administration of medication to individuals. Your area agency will discuss these with you as you begin developing your services. 







What Other Requirements Will We Have to Meet? 

	If you live with a non family member for example, in a staffed home or with a home provider(also referred to adult foster care, enhance care provider) the home will have to meet certain safety requirements.  

In a staffed home the house will have to meet certain local and state health, zoning, building, and safety needs. 







Other Requirements Continued…

 If you live with a home provider who is not a family member, the home will need to have;

An integrated fire alarm system with functioning smoke detectors in each bedroom and on each floor 

A functioning septic or sewage disposal system 

Safe drinking water 

Two ways to exit the home (means of egress)







Other Requirements Continued….



 	Your home provider or staff will conduct a fire safety assessment to identify your response to alarms and instructions, vision, hearing, mobility, or judgment difficulties,  and your willingness to participate in safely evacuating the home. 







Continued…..

	If you and your family representative have identified in your service agreement that you can have time alone (unsupervised time) and you live with a home provider or a staffed home, the staff or home provider will do a personal safety assessment that shows: 

Response to a fire emergency

Your ability to understand health issues and seeking assistance for health and basic first aid







Personal Safety Continued…

Getting assistance if someone is trying to hurt or sexually exploit you 

Getting around your community safely 

	Your Personal Safety plan will include things like: any supports you will need to respond to emergencies, who will assist you, and must be approved by you, your legal guardian, and provider(s)







THE CERTIFICATION PROCESS 







The Area Agency Facilitates the Certification Process 

		The Area Agency must review your service agreement and documentation to assure that it meets all the requirements in He M 525 

		At least 30 days prior to your services starting the area agency sends your proposed service agreement, budget, and any recommendations regarding the certification to the Bureau of Developmental Services 









Certification Continued…….

		The Bureau of Developmental Services(BDS) is responsible for issuing the certification if the requirements in He M 525 are met 

		If the requirements are being met, BDS will issue the certification within 14 days









QUALITY MONITORING 







Quality Reviews 

	In order to make sure that the services you receive are meeting your satisfaction the service coordinator will:

 If you live with your family or in your own home the service coordinator will document in your service agreement the number of service coordination visits in your home and the minimum number of contacts they will have with you or your representative per year

 If you live in a staffed home or home provider the service coordinator shall visit with you at least twice per year in your home 		







What Other Rules Apply That I Should Be Aware Of? 





		The individual’s services must be provided in a manner which protects the his/her rights. These Rights are outlined in He-M 202 and He-M 310.  









APPEALS 

		An individual or guardian may choose to challenge any disagreement with an area agency.  To do so, you may file a formal appeal in accordance with the appeals process as outlined in He M 525.11









For Additional Information 

		Insert Area Agency Contact Information



	Area Agency Website 

		WWW.dhhs.state.nh.gov



 








